

Proclamation of the Mayor of The City of Los Altos recognizing Nico Brémeau for his appointment to the FEMA Youth Preparedness Council

WHEREAS, The City of Los Altos wishes to support building resilience in our community. While no one knows when or where disasters and emergencies may strike, each of us can work to be prepared for the unexpected. Taking steps to prepare ahead of time can help individuals and communities respond better and stay safer during crisis; and

WHEREAS, the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) created the Youth Preparedness Council in 2012 to engage young leaders in supporting disaster preparedness, advising FEMA, encouraging emergency preparedness in their home communities, and completing national- and local-level disaster preparedness projects; and

WHEREAS, Youth Preparedness Council members are selected through a competitive application process, and serve for a two-year term. The twelve council members meet with FEMA staff to advise them on youth preparedness efforts and initiatives, provide youth input on FEMA strategies and projects, and work on national-level preparedness projects; and

WHEREAS, FEMA recently named Nico Brémeau to represent FEMA Region IX on the Youth Preparedness Council; and

WHEREAS, the City of Los Altos wishes to thank and honor Nico Brémeau for stepping forward to serve as a youth leader in emergency preparedness.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Jan Pepper, Mayor of the City of Los Altos, on behalf of the Los Altos City Council do hereby honor Nico Brémeau for his appointment to the FEMA Youth Preparedness Council, and I encourage all community members to join Nico to improve emergency preparedness in their own homes and in our community.

Presented: June 9, 2020



Janis C. Pepper, MAYOR